
Summary Report for CPAC District 3 for September and October, 2021 

- St Thomas Moore School students help to fill the gap of Language barrier for a Mandarin 

speaking lady who was in need. 

- CPAC 3 is recruiting volunteers from the business community and youth representation. 

- Jacquie Tonello, Coordinator of Property from the City attended as a guest to our Sept meeting. 

- We had a conversation on the waiting time of Emergency and Non-Emergency line as well as the 

service provided. There are lots of concern and frustrations expressed for the timely manner of 

the 911 and nonemergency lines. One member related to a very recent 911 call, it was about 5 

minutes wait time but the service was delayed to over two hours.  

- A member commented on the help and fast service of the Engineering Department of the City 

for cleaning the catch basins and drains from the overflowing rain and leaves. Thank you. 

  

 

Submitted by Tazul Ali – Chair CPAC #3 


